TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

October 15, 2014
Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, William LaScala, Patrick Francois, Walter Daniels, Peter Alduino, Kim Hughes - Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Robert Shaw, Bob Carroll
Guests:

Ann Kutter-Planning Board Liaison, Robert Panny
______________________________________________________________________________

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock called the meeting to order at 7:33p.m. The meeting took place in the YCCC Room #16.

The minutes of October 1st. 2014 were approved with a motion from Phyllis Bock and seconded by William LaScala.
Communications Received:

None
Chairpersons Report:
Phyllis Bock reports of an online course. E-Leaders Learning Alliance, LHH.net for free training on land use.
Reports from Other Committees:

None
Old Business:

None
New Business:

1. A Referral from the Town Board for a Wetland Permit for a new construction of a home on 3211 Lakeshore Drive, Yorktown NY. Mr. Robert Panny reviews his site plans with the Board. Diane Dreier asked Mr. Panny what mitigation will be done; he responds that he will do porous pavers in driveway as mitigation. The Board informs Mr. Panny that for each square foot that is taken away it needs to be replaced. The Conservation Board suggests things like rain garden plantings. Diane Dreier questions the level of disturbance on the land and how much of a buffer will be left. Robert Panny states there will be a 75 foot buffer. The lot was approved in 2006 for a 1,340 square foot home. The Board questions why the plans show 2 curb cuts for driveway. The applicant was unsure why. The Board is asking for additional information from the applicant. The applicant needs to show a level of disturbance, topography, elevations, tree plan, landscape plan and planting materials. Mr. Panny was advised to bring his Engineer to the next meeting.
2. Land donation of 3415 Mohegan Avenue, Tax Map # 15-20-2-16 located between Mahopac Avenue and the waters of Mohegan Lake. Mr. Lester Rosenbaum has no use for the land as it is only accessible by boat. He would like to donate the land to Yorktown. The Board feels that owning contiguous lake front properties will give the town the opportunity to improve the water quality of the lake, benefiting the ecology and the existing recreational activities of the lake. 

Discussion:
1. BJ’s Gas Station was discussed and the Planning Boards concerns about the amount of space the gasoline delivery truck will have when it fills the pumps.
2. The CB discussed the revision to the Wetlands Permit. The Board would like to invite Bruce Barber to the next meeting to explain the changes and discuss what still needs Town Board approval.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m. with a motion proposed by Diane Dreier and seconded by Phyllis Bock.
